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Newsletter 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation of the  

South Jersey Shore 
 

Volume 19, Issue 5  May 2017 
 

May Services 
We meet at our UU Center, Pomona Rd and Liebig Street, Galloway NJ (near the north entrance to Richard Stockton College).  

Services are at 10:00 am unless otherwise noted. 
 

May  

7 

The Chosen Minister 
Rev. John Marsh 

We make a big deal about our congregations each choosing their own minister, and  

so we should.  It is sometimes compared with the search for a spouse.   

One of the similarities is that while there is a big day of choosing, and a special ceremony 

that follows, the choosing still needs to be redone again and again. 

May 

14 

Motherhood is Messy 
Candidate for Ministry Rev. Dawn Fortune 

Mother’s Day is a complex holiday. People have been parenting and mothering imperfectly 

for thousands of years. Let’s take a look at some of the ways motherhood is defined and 

celebrated, and examine some of the myths and expectations that make this  

one of the most poignant days on the calendar. 

May 

21 

Are You Being Served? 
Candidate for Ministry Rev. Dawn Fortune 

With apologies to classic British sitcom creators, this service will examine some of the things 

we do and why we do them. How many of the things we do each day do we do out of habit? 

What things do we do out of obligation? What things do we do that no longer work  

but we keep doing them? 

May 

28 

Flower Communion and Other International Blessings 
Rev. John Marsh 

Everyone is invited to bring a flower to the service.  Together we will create a fantastic 

bouquet and then everyone will be invited to take a flower different than  

the one they brought.  We will tell the story of the first Flower Communion  

and consider other stories of international blessings. 

 

 

ANNUAL MEETING of the UUCSJS  

SUNDAY, JUNE 4, 2017 at 11:15 am  

see page 3 for details 
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Margaret Circle will meet on Thursday, May 4 at  

1 pm in the UU Center library. After a short meeting to 
discuss the summer program and other business, we 
come together in a time of Joys and Concerns. Next, 
we will enjoy the refreshment delights of Marsha 
Hannah. Shelee McIlvaine will lead a discussion on 
the topic of Everyday Spiritual Practice using the book 
of the same title as a guide. Let's spend time in Spirit 
and in Truth talking, listening and learning from one 
another. All women -- friends and members of 
UUCSJS -- are warmly invited to attend.  

BOOK CLUB will be meeting on Friday, May 19 at  

7 pm in the UU Center library.  Our selection this 
month is THE ELEGANCE of the HEDGEHOG by 
Muriel Barbery:  "a beautiful story with a large cast of 
fascinating, complicated characters whose behavior 
is delightfully unpredictable... No idea is too big or 
small to find a home in the Parisian apartment 
building where most of the characters live." - Wall 
Street Journal.  Hope to see you there!!! 

 

 

What’s 

happening 

with Family 

Promise? 

Note:  Instead of  host ing the week of  Apri l  30th -  

May 7th,  we wi l l  be host ing several  weeks  later . 

The exact date has not been determined yet .   

Ways to donate! 

In addi t ion to helping homeless famil ies during 

our host ing weeks,  there are other ways  we can 

contribute to Family Promise of  Atlant ic  County.  

Take your pick:  

 Online Donations to their  Go Fund Me 

page at www.gofundme.com/2mcsd2sc  

 Mail In Donations:  

Download the mail - in form at  

familypromiseac.org/wp-

content/uploads/2014/10/donation.pdf  

and mail  your donation to  

Family Promise of Atlant ic County  

P.O. Box 1632 

Absecon, NJ 08201

Stop Governor Christie from selling our 

water under the state takeover 

Canvassers needed! Over the next several Saturdays Food & Water 

Watch will be going out into Atlantic City neighborhoods and knocking 

on doors of registered voters to gather petition signatures and we need 

your help. We will provide for you a list of registered voters and a script 

to use when you are talking to voters. It’s really a pretty easy ask: 

“Governor Christie is trying to sell Atlantic City’s water and we’re 

trying to stop him.” We have been gathering signatures for a month and 

we are on our way to our goal, but need a lot more help to reach our goal 

of 5,000 signatures. We want to send a message to Governor Christie 

and his cronies that the state takeover is unjust and we have the power 

to stop him from selling our water. 

Visit the link below to let us know which days you can make it. And we 

have just added a date: May 7th with a special canvasser – Wenonah 

Hauter, executive director of Food & Water Watch! 

https://goo.gl/forms/7DNkoeKCYKxuewnA2 

And then meet us at 11 am at 1413 Arctic Ave., Suite 2, Atlantic City 

NJ for a fun day of canvassing! 

Lena Smith 

Regional Organizer 

Food & Water Watch 

 

 

 

Family Promise is currently  l is ted with 

Amazon Smile.  As you visit  Amazon for your 

purchases,  a  percentage of  your total  wil l  be 

donated. This does not change the price of 
your purchases.  When you are making 

Amazon purchases, it  wil l show your chosen 

charity  (FPAC) at  the top of your Amazon 

shopping page:  

 

 

Coming up!!!  

Hope For Tomorrow Gala 

Friday, May 12, 2017 

6:30 – 10:30 pm 

Carriage House, Galloway 

Contact Janet  Longo for t ickets .  

  

https://www.gofundme.com/2mcsd2sc
http://familypromiseac.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/donation.pdf
http://familypromiseac.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/donation.pdf
https://goo.gl/forms/7DNkoeKCYKxuewnA2
http://www.foodandwaterwatch.org/
https://smile.amazon.com/ref=nav_logo
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/46-3218975
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  In the Interim…  
 

On the Move 

Spring and summer are times of movement—religious and 

otherwise.  Shortly after the invention of paper in the 

1300’s Geoffrey Chaucer wrote about how when the sap 

starts rising in the trees, people start thinking of going on 

trips—in his case, a group of walkers going to see the 

shrine of Saint Thomas Becket at Canterbury Cathedral, the 

seat and heart of the Anglican Church. 

In the early 1800’s Unitarians all over North America 

started make their way to Boston for the annual “May 

Meetings.”  By the end of the 19th century the big annual 

meeting changed its location every year and then it was 

switched from May to June.    

This year Unitarian Universalist pilgrims will be wending 

their way to New Orleans to try to make sense of the recent 

upheavals in both our nation and at the Unitarian 

Universalist Association’s (UUA’s) headquarters.  They 

will also vote to choose the next President of the UUA. 

As far as I know, no one from the Congregation of the 

South Jersey Shore will be attending this year’s General 

Assembly.  This may be in part because we have a lot of 

excitement happening right here on the edge of the Pine 

Barrens.  However, the Congregation will still get to cast 

votes electronically in the UUA Presidential election.  You 

can learn more about the election by following this link: 

www.uuworld.org/topics/uua-

elections?utm_medium=uua.org&utm_source=story7&ut

m_campaign=homepage 

If you are interested in being a part of Unitarian 

Universalism beyond our congregation, there are still lots 

of opportunities: You can attend General Assembly 

electronically with the help of your computer. You could 

attend one of the Unitarian Universalist summer camp and 

conference centers.  There will be programs at Murray 

Grove where we will be holding our annual spring retreat 

June 9-11.  For those willing to make longer pilgrimages, 

there are a host of different opportunities.  Here is another 

link to explore: www.uua.org/beliefs/get-

involved/where/camps-retreats-and-conferences. 

“Not all who wander are lost.” 

Onward, 

John Marsh 

 

Nothing behind me, everything ahead of me,  
as is ever so on the road. ~ Jack Kerouac 

N O T I C E   of 

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE UUCSJS 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation 

of the South Jersey Shore 

SUNDAY, JUNE 4, 2017 at 11:15 am 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the ANNUAL MEETING 
of the UUCSJS will be held in the Sanctuary of the UU 
Center on SUNDAY, JUNE 4, 2017 at 11:15 am 
(immediately following the Sunday service) for the 
purposes of approving the budget for the 2017-18 Fiscal 
Year; electing members of the Board of Trustees and 
Nominations Committee; electing delegates to the UUA 
General Assembly; receiving the final report of the 
Ministerial Search Committee; revisiting our involvement in 
issues of racial and social justice as mandated at the 
“Congregational Conversation” Session on October 2, 
2016; and transacting such other business as may come 
before the congregation. 

By order of the Board, 
Judith G. Pereira, Secretary, UUCSJS Board of Trustees 

~ Notice will be distributed to members’ email addresses of record 
as available, and others by regular mail, no less than thirty (30) 
days in advance of the meeting, as the UUCSJS Bylaws require; 
in other words, on or before May 6, 2017.  

 

Three Ways to Vote: 

1. By attending the meeting in person (you must be a 
member in order to vote). (A quorum must be present in 
order to conduct the business of the congregation.) 

2. By Absentee Ballot – An Absentee Ballot will be 
available and must be received by the Board secretary 
before the start of the Annual Meeting at 11:15 a.m., June 
4, 2017 in order to be counted. 

3. By Proxy – A Proxy Letter signed by the absent member 
authorizes another member to vote on the absent 
member’s behalf. Members may easily create their own 
proxy letter. The proxy letter names the proxy and states 
that said proxy is authorized to vote on behalf of the named 
member at the meeting named and is properly signed and 
dated. The proxy letter shall be presented to the Board 
secretary or to the meeting moderator on or before the 
opening of the Annual Meeting. No member may vote more 
than two (2) proxies per meeting. A proxy is valid for one 
(1) meeting only, and can be used on all matters other than 
the amending of bylaws.  
 
 
Just because you 

do not take an 

interest in politics, 

doesn’t mean that 

politics won’t take 

an interest in you. 

~ Pericles 

  

https://www.uuworld.org/topics/uua-elections?utm_medium=uua.org&utm_source=story7&utm_campaign=homepage
https://www.uuworld.org/topics/uua-elections?utm_medium=uua.org&utm_source=story7&utm_campaign=homepage
https://www.uuworld.org/topics/uua-elections?utm_medium=uua.org&utm_source=story7&utm_campaign=homepage
http://www.uua.org/beliefs/get-involved/where/camps-retreats-and-conferences
http://www.uua.org/beliefs/get-involved/where/camps-retreats-and-conferences
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Board of Trustees 

April 2017 

The regular monthly meeting of the UUCSJS Board of 
Trustees was held on Tuesday, April 11, 2017 at 6:30 pm in 
the Sanctuary at the UU Center, President Jim Gentile presiding. 
All Board members were present, as was ex-officio member, Rev. 
John March, Interim Minister. 

Agenda Items 

• Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer Karen York distributed her 

written report for April showing account balances (3/31) as 
follows: TD Checking (Operating funds): $24,951.07; TD 
Savings (CC3/Capital funds): $250.01; and Fidelity/Capital 
Reserves: $10,640.88 ($10,747.59 Operating). Current 
principal balance on mortgage = $225,946.81 (3/31). 

 ‒Stewardship Campaign. The treasurer’s report detailed 
the following: a) Four gatherings were held; b) $147,975 has 
been pledged to date from 58 out of 83 pledging families; c) 
many increased their pledges this year ($12,000 over last year); 
d) final projected pledge income = $156,000 (compared to 
$145,090 last year); and e) the Fellowship Dinner on Saturday, 
April 22 will celebrate the end of a successful campaign. 

 ‒Ongoing projects. This month’s projects have included 
development of 2017-18 draft budget, and continuing Ministerial 
Search support to put together the salary and benefits package. 

 ‒Computer upgrade request. —A motion to approve 
expenses to upgrade hardware and software, and to cover 
consulting fees as needed, as requested in the proposal from 
Kathleen Hartnett, Congregational Bookkeeper, dated April 9, 
2017, was adopted unanimously. The expenses were estimated 
as follows: Desktop computer tower running Windows 10 ($300); 
QuickBooks upgrade ($200-300); Microsoft Office upgrade 
($229); and consulting fees (to be determined).  

 ‒Building use requests. The treasurer listed current uses, 
including: 1) Organizational meeting for League of Women 
Voters (LWV) [UUCSJS contact Jesse Connor], Thursday, April 27 
at 7 pm (fee waived). [Requested by Jesse and Barbara Fiedler; 
LWV is non-profit/non-partisan, no chapter in Atlantic County; 
group may later meet in local libraries but use of UU to organize 

is appreciated.] 2) Citizens’ Climate Lobby of Atlantic County 
(CCL-AC) [Anne Maiese, Group Leader; UUCSJS contact Colby 
Tippins], second Saturday of each month (fee waived). 

• Minister’s Report. Rev. Marsh reported that two weeks ago 

he had attended “Better Together: Central East Region (CER) 

Leadership Day and UUA Presidential Candidates Forum.” The 
event was held at Cedar Lane UU Church in Bethesda, MD, on 
Saturday, April 1. All three presidential candidates—Reverends 
Susan Frederick-Gray, Allison Miller, and Jeanne Pupke—are 
good choices, Rev. Marsh said; he endorses Allison Miller. [Note: 
The Presidential Candidates Forum can be viewed online.] 

Then this past week, for three days he attended the UU United 
Nations Office’s “2017 Intergenerational Spring Seminar,” Arm 
in Arm: Interfaith Action to Disarm Our Planet, on April 6-8 in 
New York City. Up until now UU-UNO events have usually been 
held in a church building across from the U.N., he said, but this 
time moved to a white neighborhood up near Harlem and had a 
hostel where the youth were sleeping. 

Rev. Marsh next described to the Board in some detail recent 
events surrounding the resignation of UUA President Peter 
Morales, and others, with just three months left in his term of 
office. (A three-person presidency has now been announced to 
govern until the election of the new UUA president at General 
Assembly from June 21-15, 2017 in New Orleans.) All three 
candidates referred to the national crisis in leadership at the CER 
forum in Bethesda, he said, and added that personally, “I’m not 
worried about the association!” 

Finally, Rev. Marsh brought up the call by Black Lives UU (BLUU) 
for congregations to participate by holding a “white supremacy 
teach-in” on one of two Sundays, April 30 or May 7. OUTCOME: 
After discussion, the Board determined that our priority must be 
working to insure a successful “Candidating Week” (May 14 to 
May 21, with an orientation on May 7). Several commented that 
our actions in support of Black Lives Matter have been and will 
continue to be extremely important at UUCSJS and are ongoing 
in our community. 

• Candidating Week: Overviews & Expectations. 

It was noted for the record that the Ministerial 
Search Committee (MSC), at the Sunday, April 9 
service, happily announced that our search had 
been successful and introduced Rev. Dawn C. 
Fortune (left) by way of a short video addressing 
the congregation directly. Board members then 
spent time on how “Candidating Week” (Sunday 
May 14 through Sunday May 21, culminating in 

a Special Congregational Meeting on May 21 for the purpose of 
formally “Calling” the new Minister) unfolds. Many types of 
gatherings will be held so that congregants and Rev. Fortune can 
get to know each other. The Settlement Handbook recommends 
that a special task force be created to assist the MSC with 
arrangements; Jim Gentile, Melissa Hutchison, and Damon 
Smith kindly offered to serve. Before the discussion closed, Rev. 
Marsh shared a few observations and noted that, in a sense, in 
calling a minister, “the congregation is voting on the work of the 
MSC.” 

• Congregational Strategic Planning. 

New Strategic Planning team. At present, the subcommittee 
to develop our new three-year strategic plan will consist of the 
following five (5) members: Marsha Hannah, Charlie Roberts, 

Jessica Dunn Safonof, Geoff Stuart, and Art Wexler. A sixth 
member, Rosemary Noonan, may also join the team. 

• Release of funds for Soup Kitchen freezer. 
A motion to approve releasing funds from the special collection 
at the service on Christmas Eve (12/24/16), to be donated to 
Asbury United Methodist Church in Atlantic City towards 
purchase of a freezer for use by their soup kitchen (approx. cost 
= $598), was adopted unanimously. 

• Children’s Religious Education (CRE) Report. 
Sunday Child Caregiver. Along with her monthly report, Heidi 

Jannsch, Director of Religious Education (DRE), sent the 
document, “UUCSJS Sunday Caregiver Job Description – First 
Draft,” for Board comment and approval. (This document will 
then be added to the Personnel Manual.) OUTCOME: The 
secretary offered minor copyediting and will contact the DRE 
prior to Board approval, and the matter was tabled. 

• Family Promise of Atlantic County (FPAC). 
The Board noted that our UUFP team, led by co-chairs Deb 
Dagavarian and Barb Morell, has concerns about some aspects 
of FPAC’s start-up. They are monitoring the situation to confirm 
that there will be families enrolled before signing up volunteers 
for our next hosting week (Sunday, 4/30 to Sunday, 5/7). Also, 
the president has ascertained that one congregant who might 
have been willing to seek service on the FPAC Board has declined 
and another candidate may be sought. 

Adjournment 

After extinguishing the chalice, the meeting adjourned at 8 pm. 

― Judy Pereira, Secretary 

The NEXT REGULAR MEETING of 
the UUCSJS Board of Trustees will be held on 

Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at 6:30 pm 

in the Sanctuary at the UU Center, 
75 S. Pomona Rd., Galloway, New Jersey 
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A Reflection on the Search 

Paul Utts, Member of the Ministerial Search Committee 

After two years on the ministerial search committee and reviewing several candidates, I found that Rev. Dawn Fortune’s 

ministerial record outlined a unique journey and call to ministry.  The next step in the process was to read their sermons; 

and this further highlighted a diverse life, not the usual middle-class, highly-educated perspective demonstrated by so many 

in our faith.  Their ability to transcribe this unique journey into universal life lessons and articulate these lessons into 

digestible sermons piqued my interest, as well as the rest of our search committee.  

Now in the process of reviewing Rev. Fortune’s work, the issue of preferred pronouns – they & their, instead of she & her 

– came out.  My first response, even though I had spent two lessons in teaching Our Whole Lives was, “Hey, those words 

are already in use, don’t make me learn new usage.” I spent considerable time (a week) rationalizing in my head and 

sometimes out loud about why I was uncomfortable with this. I worked through this with the rest of the committee and 

gained in the process another example of how my white, middle-class, cis-heterosexual life had left me blind to the subtle 

hurts that even us “enlightened” UUs often fail to see. I hadn’t even met Dawn yet and already my mind and my perception 

of the world was growing. 

The next step in the process was checking Rev. Fortune’s references.  I had the pleasure of talking with two people in 

Mission Peak, California.  This Congregation was recently awarded the UUA’s Break Through Congregation 2016.  I spoke 

with two people: their Minister, Rev. Nickel, and another woman who is the head of her company’s human resource 

department.  Both gave glowing references of Dawn’s time with them as an intern and how many of their congregants were 

hoping Dawn would end up somewhere nearby so they could continue to hear Dawn’s sermons.    

Our committee then had the privilege of spending a weekend with Rev. Fortune culminating in a sermon.  Not one of us left 

unimpressed; their ability to focus and truly listen, including the issue of pronoun use,  was as ministerial as I have 

experienced.  The sermon they delivered had people agreeing out loud, and the affirming looks on the faces of the 

congregation as they filed out of the sanctuary was enough to convince me that we had “hit paydirt.”   Now, Reverend 

Fortune had been offered opportunities closer to where they grew up, so there was no guarantee that they would choose  us.  

Other candidates had said no. 

When we heard back after Dawn had met with other congregations, that they thought UUC of the South Jersey Shore seemed 

to be a good fit, we were all elated.  Finally, after two years in search, a candidate we were excited about was also excited 

about us.  A candidate that even though they were looking for full-time ministry, saw the potential in us and the confidence 

in themselves that together, we could make full-time ministry happen.  

I feel certain that after reviewing Rev. Fortune’s work, and after meeting them and hearing a couple of sermons, that there 

will be a new voice in South Jersey, and together, with Rev. Fortune’s help, our voice will be heard in a time when so many 

are in need of what we have to say. 

 

N O T I C E 

to the Congregation 

A Special Congregational Meeting of the 
UU Congregation of the South Jersey Shore 

for the sole purpose of Calling a New Minister 
will be held in the Sanctuary of the UU Center 

on Sunday morning, May 21, 2017, 

immediately after the service. 

All members are urged to attend 
this very important meeting! 

The By-Laws do not permit Proxy Voting on 
the Call of a Minister. If you are unable to attend the 

Special Congregational Meeting, the only alternative way 
to vote is by Absentee Ballot. 

Absentee Ballots will be available on & after 
Sunday, May 14 from the Board Secretary (Judy Pereira) 

or in the UU Center office. 

 

 
 

The UUCSJS By-Laws governing the action of Calling a 

Minister read as follows: 

Article IX.  THE MINISTER 

Section 9.5  The Called Minister 

a) Appointment and Dismissal of the Called Minister. The appointment of 
the Called Minister shall be by written ballot and shall require a two-thirds 

vote of those Members of the Congregation present and voting (including 

Absentee Ballots) at a Congregational Meeting called specifically for that 
purpose. The appointment of the Called Minister shall be for an indefinite 

period. Dismissal of the Called Minister shall be by written ballot and 

shall require a two-thirds vote of those Members of the Congregation 
present and voting (including Absentee Ballots) at a Congregational 

Meeting called specifically for that purpose. 
b) Letter of Covenant and Agreement of the Called Minister. The Called 

Minister shall have a written Letter of Covenant and Agreement with 

Members of the Congregation. The Board of Trustees shall act as agent for 

the Congregation in its negotiation, implementation, and review. 
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CHILDREN’S RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 

On April 16, the entire RE program enjoyed the annual Easter 

Egg Hunt and Celebration hosted by the Children's RE 

Committee.  Many thanks to the committee and parents for 

providing the treats for this fun event!   

Last month the Coming of Age class focused on the history of 

Unitarianism and Universalism as well as some of the history of 

our own congregation.  This month, the group will have their 

final session with their mentors and begin to plan and prepare for 

their COA Service on June 4.  The 2-6 grade class has begun a 

unit on environmental protection: their exploration of  monarch 

butterflies on April 23 included a special visit from our own 

butterfly expert, Jack Connor.  Our youngest group continues to 

explore wisdom stories that have been sources of inspiration to 

people throughout the ages.  

The month of May marks the beginnings of our preparations for 

our annual retreat at Murray Grove.  Feel free to contact me at 

sjsdre@gmail.com if you have any questions about the retreat, or 

our children's programming. 

In fellowship, 

Heidi Jannsch, UUCSJS Director of Religious Education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Candidate week, where you will have multiple chances to 

meet and greet Rev. Dawn Fortune, is upon us! Note the 

schedule of events elsewhere in this newsletter – for now, circle 

the whole week on your calendar! 

There will be two Sunday services that you will want to attend – 

May 14 and 21. During the week, there will be chances to meet 

with Rev. Fortune at a potluck event that it is in your county, at a 

group that you usually attend, or during the office hours that they 

will be holding.   

At the conclusion of the service on May 21, members of the 

congregation will be asked to endorse the recommendation of the 

Ministerial Search committee by voting to call Rev. Dawn 

Fortune to our pulpit. Rev. Fortune will only accept the call if 95% 

of the congregation present votes favorably. If you have any 

questions, or doubts, please speak with one of the members of 

the Ministerial Search Committee.  

Betsy Searight 

Chair, Ministerial Search Committee 

Your Ministerial Search Committee is Aaron Thomas, Betsy 

Erbaugh, Betsy Searight, Helene Gentile, Jack Miller, Jessica 

Dunn Safonof, Paul Utts 

 

How Can I Help? 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for our 

ANNUAL NATIVE PLANT SALE 

Friday, May 5 and/or Saturday, May 6 
Spring 2017 marks the 7th anniversary of our Annual 

Native Plant Sale and we need volunteers to help on Friday, 

May 5 and/or Saturday, May 6.  

Please consider signing up to help out – it’s fun! This sale 

is a win-win. We raise funds for UUCSJS (last year we 

raised $4,000+!) while also spreading the message of the 

importance of sustainable landscaping to folks in southern 

NJ. NOTE: Our plant sale has grown so large that the native 

plant swap, which previously was held on the Saturday of the sale 

weekend, has been moved to June 19 and will precede a meeting 

of the Southeastern Chapter of the Native Plant Society of New 

Jersey which will take place at UUCSJS. 

Here are some of the tasks we need to accomplish to 

make this year’s sale a success: 

1. Off-load and set up seventy-three (!!) species of 

perennials, shrubs, and trees 

2. Organize plants into participant’s orders, double-check 

orders. 

3. Set up tables, chairs, signage, and shade. 

4. Help participants check over orders, load plants into 

vehicles. 

5. Administer refunds. 

6. Provide volunteer support by contributing food and/or 

beverage for Friday morning volunteers. 

7. And here’s our most talked-about volunteer need: 

protector(s) of-the-plants. Open to Men’s Group 

volunteers who are willing to brave the elements, drink 

beer, and talk far into the night all the while keeping 

our plants safe from marauding deer! 

More information and sign-up sheets will be located at 

the Fair Trade Table in the foyer. Questions? Suggestions? 

Please contact Jesse Connor. 

 

 

Support our congregation by doing what  
you already do – buy groceries!  
with gift cards for your local Acme or Shoprite! 

Using these gift cards for groceries nets the congregation 5%. 

We also have Fair Trade coffee, tea, and chocolate! 

  

mailto:sjsdre@gmail.com
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Candidate Week 

May 14  through May 21 

Plans for the week are  firming up, but are still flexible and might 

change. 

Opportunities for the congregation to meet Rev. Fortune in 

formal and informal settings include: 

Attend the services on May 14 and May 21 

… Rev. Fortune will be preaching! 

Attend one of 3 potluck opportunities: 

 Monday, May 15 - Dinner at the Miller home in Petersburg, 

especially for those who live in Cape May County 

 Friday, May 19 - Breakfast at Debbi Dagavarian’s home in 

Little Egg Harbor, especially for those who live in Ocean 

County 

 Saturday, May 20 - Dinner at the UU Center, especially for 

those who live in Atlantic County; child care will be 

available 

Attend a meeting of an affinity group 

 Interweave – Sunday, May 14, after the service at 11:30 am 

 Charter members – Sunday, May 14, 12:30 pm, UU Center 

 Men’s Group, Tuesday May 16, 6:30 pm, UU Center 

 Margaret Circle – Thursday, May 18, 1:00 pm, UU Center 

 Racial Justice Task Force – Thursday, May 18, 6:30 pm, UU 

Center 

 Book Club – Friday, May 19, 7 pm, UU Center 

 Worship Committee – Saturday morning, May 20, Gentile 

Home 

 RE parents with their children – Saturday afternoon May 20, 

place to be determined, but likely a playground  

Meet individually with Rev. Fortune during office hours  

… to be designated later.  

 

Rev. Fortune will also meet with the UUCSJS Board, the 

UUCSJS staff, with our District Representative Pat Infante, and 

with a small group of local clergy whom we have developed 

connections with through our racial justice work. A day off for 

Rev. Fortune is scheduled during the week, and we are trying to 

leave spaces for “downtime” between activities.  

More specific information will be forthcoming as we get closer 

to the week. 

 
 

Strangers are just friends waiting to happen.  
~ Rod McKuen 

 

 

 

Freezer 
of  
Love 
 

 

 

 

 

Since October 2016, the UUCSJS Men's Group has 

been assisting in staffing Asbury Methodist Church's 

Soup Kitchen on the third Saturday of the Month in 

Atlantic City. 

On Christmas Eve, the collection taken at the service 

was dedicated to purchasing a storage freezer for the 

soup kitchen. We were told by the staff that a freezer 

would assist them in purchasing and storing in bulk. 

Between the money collected on Christmas Eve and a 

donation from the Men’s Group, our Congregation 

was able to fully pay for the freezer. The Asbury 

Methodist staff finished its search in April, and the 

new freezer was delivered and made operational for 

the third Sunday in April.  

On behalf of the Men’s Group and also Asbury 

Methodist Church, thank you to everyone for their 

generosity in making this important donation to most 

important work. 

 

Jim Gentile, Doug Dickinson, Al Maddox 

 

 

We can’t help everyone,  
but everyone can help someone.   

~ Dr. Loretta Scott  
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Staff 
 

Interim Minister 

Rev. John Marsh 
minister@uucsjs.org 

Music Director  

Barbara Miller 
uucsjsmusic@gmail.com 

Associate Credentialed Director of Religious Education 

Heidi Jannsch 
sjsdre@gmail.com 

 

Office Assistant 

Matthew Honig 

uucsjsadmin@gmail.com 

Bookkeeper 

Kathleen Hartnett  

uucsjs.bookkeeper@gmail.com 

 

Board of Trustees 2016-17 
 

 Jim Gentile, Melissa Hutchison, Judy Pereira, Charlie Roberts, 
Damon Smith, Art Wexler, Karen York 

 
Newsletter – Mariann Maene – newsletter@uucsjs.org 

Visit us on the Web:  www.uucsjs.org 
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